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Brycain Trusty

BRY SAND ICE ARENA LTD.
7908 18 Street

Edmonton, AB  T6P 1Y6

Dear Sir:

Re: Lleduc Enhanced Recreation Facility
Our File No. 0500251-034560

On behalf of PCL Construction Management inc., | would like to take this opportunity to
thank your employees for thelr exernplary commitment to the Leduc Enhanced
Recreation Facllity project.

The twin ice arenas for this project were completed In a professional manner, on time,
and contiibuted to producing a quallty facllity, which PCL is proud fo have been a part
of, We were very fortunate to have had a company such as yours as part of our team
on this project. The qudlity and workmanship on the Leduc Recreation Facility project is
exceptional and we commend the efforts of all your staff and workers.

| would like to especially thank Glen Rudolph and the crew for their professlonalism on
sife and their commitment to coordinating with the other frades for this very delicate

and important scope of work.

We look forward fo having the opportunity of working with your company in the future,
Yours fruly,

PCL CONSTRUQTiON MANAGEMENT INC.
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Mike Widdifield/P. Eng., LEED® AP, G.S.C.
Project Manager

c Roger Dootson, Edmaonton District, VP Northern Alberta
Alan Kuysters, Edmontfon District, Distict Manager
Mike Wieninger, Edmonton District Operations Manager
Aaron Yohnke, Edmonton District, Manager Special Projecis

PCL CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT INC.
5400 99 Street NW, Edmanton, Alberta TE 3P4
Telephone: 780 733-6000 ¢ Fax: 780 733-6001 ¢ Website: www.pcl.com



Dominion

2009 October 07

BRY SAND ICE ARENA LTD.
7908 - 18 Street DESIGN / BUILD
Edmonton, AB T6P 1Y6

GENERAL CONTRACTING

Attention: Bryan Trusty

Dear SII", PROJECT MANAGEMENT

Reference: Richmond Olympic Oval
. CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT
Outstanding Performance

| 'am writing to thank you for your efforts in completing the refrigerated slab SPECIAL PROJECTS

structure for the Richmond Olympic Oval.

Dominion found your office and field personnel to be cooperative and
attentive. The project was completed in a timely and professional manner.
This is particularly commendable given the labour shortage that affected
Western Canada’s economy at that time.

Bry Sand was a major contributor in making the Richmond Olympic Oval a
success story. Please convey our appreciation to your Oval team.

We look forward to working with you on future projects,

DOMINION FAIRMILE CONSTRUCTION LTD.

Alan Nicholson
CM Project Manager, P.Eng.

DOMINION FAIRMILE
CONSTRUCTION LTD.

BROADWAY TECH CENTRE
130 - 2985 VIRTUAL WAY

VANCOUVER, BC

CANADA V5M 4X7

TEL 604 631-1000
FAX 604 631-1100




Town of

Stony Plain

November 3, 2006

Bry Sand Ice Arena Ltd.
1803 — 80 Avenue
Edmonton, Alberta

T6P 1N3

Attention: Bryan Trusty, President
Dear Bryan:

Just a quick letter to thank-you and your staff for your excellent work as the General
Contractor on the recently completed Stony Plain Centennial Arena Ice Slab
Replacement project.

The project was completed on time (always a major concern), on budget and completed
to our satisfaction through all stages. As you are aware the Town of Stony Plain is very
proud of our Centennial Arena and we get many compliments annually on the condition
and cleanliness of a now 40 year-old facility. With the replacement of the ice slab and
the addition a heating floor to the facility the Town is anticipating the continued use of
this facility for a minimum of another 25-30 years.

Your organization and all of its staff members were always very professional and
dedicated and that effort is reflective also in their quality of work.

The Town of Stony Plain very much appreciated the fact that you chose to use local sub-
contractors wherever possible and thanks you for your effort in recognizing the
importance of supporting local businesses.

['look forward to seeing you hopefully as a spectator in our facility down the road, quite
possibly when the Centennial Arena plays host to the 2007 Allan Cup Championships in
April.

Please feel free to use myself and the Town of Stony Plain as a reference any time.

& o : -
Kim Neill
Director of Community Services

The Town with the Painted Past

Town Office 4905 - 51 Avenue, Stony Plain, AB T7Z 1¥1 T 780.963.2151 F 780.963.0935 www.stonyplain.com




February 23, 2004

Bryan Trusty
Bry Sand Ice Arena Ltd.

1803 - 80th Avenue ‘
Edmonton, AB Via Fax #: 780 462-0541

T6P 1N3

Re: Nose Creek Recreation & Library Facility
Letter of Recommendation
File: 0400151 —4:136000-3

Dear Bryan:

Thank you for the excellent work you performed for us at the Nose Creck Recreation & Library
Facility. We were impressed with the professionalism displayed by Bry Sand in the installation
of the concrete and related work for the twin arenas in the building.

Bry Sand was helpful early in the project by providing value engineering suggestions and input
to our schedule and procedures. The execution of the work went flawlessly and Bry Sand made
the extra effort to coordinate effectively with other trades to ensure success. Bry Sand also
remained flexible when weather considerations dictated adjustments to the schedule.

We hope to have the opportunity to work with you again soon and would not hesitate to
recommend Bry Sand on future projects.

Sincerely,

PCL-Maxam, A Joint Venture

2y

Ralph Herten, P. Eng.

Project Manager
CcC; Mr. Ken Greer General Superintendent PCL-Maxam
Mr, Grant Symon Construction Manager PCL-Maxam

PCL MAXAM, A JOINT VENTURE.
A JOINT VENTURE OF PCL CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT INC. & MAXAM CONTRACTING LTD.
P.O. BOX 150, STATION M, T2P 2H6, 2882 - 11 TH STREET N.E,, CALGARY, AB T2E 757.
TELEPHONE: (403) 250-4800 FaAx:(403)250-2332



Strathcona

County

RECREATION, PARKS

AND CULTURE

2025 Oak Street

Sherwood Park, AB T8A OW9
www.sirathcona.ab.ca

April 29, 2003

Bry Sand Ice Arena Ltd.
1803 — 80 Avenue
Edmonton, Alberta

T6P 1N3

Attention: Bryan Trusty
Dear Mr. Trusty,

Re: Millennium Place Project

Phone (780) 467-2211
Fax (780) 449-1906

7441-1

Bry Sand Ice Arena Ltd. in our opinion live up to their reputation as arena floor
specialists. Strathcona County has used Bry Sand services on several occasions,
finding their solutions leading edge and their workmanship of excellent quality.

In 1999 and 2000, Millennium Place was in the development and construction stages.
The consulting team amassed was truly national, with consultants from Ontario through
British Columbia. As the design culminated and contractors were engaged, Bry Sand
was brought into the picture. Bry Sand, upon becoming our contractor, requested a
design discussion with the owner and consultants. It quickly became clear in these
meetings that Bry Sand, with their practical expertise, had many value added
suggestions. The end result was that Bry Sand rewrote the arena specifications; the
outcome was the use of latest technologies and reduced construction costs.

Once into construction, we found Bry Sand to be on time, providing arena slabs well
within allowable variances. Warranty inspections passed without concern.

Experiencing renovations and new construction with recreation facilities, for over 12
years, | find Bry Sand Ice Arena Ltd. to be by far the best resource and the most

desirable company to have involved in any arena project.

Sincerely,

J
Terry Fuga
Coordinator
Indoor Recreation Services

Document #: Recreation Parks Culture.7441.120992.1
Created/Revised: April 29, 2003/gdf
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{CITY/OF PRINCE RURERTY

IHCORPORATED MARCH 10,1910

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT

424 — 34 Avenue Wesl
Prince Ruperi, B.C.
Canada V8J 1L7
Email:pretyeng@citylel.net

GENERAL INQUIRIES

Phone: (250) 627-0950
Fax: (250)627-0979

DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING
SERVICES

Rebert Thompson, A.Sc.T.
Phone: (250) 627-0954
Email: bthompsn@citylel.net

PROJECT COORDINATOR

W. A. (Bill) Horne
Phone: (250) 627-0956
Email: bhorne@ecitytel.net

May 13, 1999

To Whom It May Concern:

Bry Sand Ice Arena Limited completed an extensive arena renovation for
the City of Prince Rupert in the summer of 1998. The work included
removal of the existing arena floor slab and replacement of the heating
system, under-slab drainage, refrigeration system, concrete floor, and
associated works. The arena was also painted and a new dasher-board
system with post-less glass installed.

We found Bry Sand to be an excellent General Contractor who engage very
reputable and experienced sub-trades. We are extremely proud of our
“new” arena and the manner in which the project was completed on
schedule and within budget. Bryan Trusty, a principal in the firm,
monitored each project milestone and ensured both performance and
quality. Bryan is an exceptional problem-solver who approaches each
challenge with imagination and wit. He is a pleasure to work with and
excels when difficulties arise. Mr. Trusty is quick to see the bigger picture
and is not disturbed by minor obstacles.

The final product delivered to us by Bry Sand is of very high quality and
has received an extremely positive response from the users and general
public. Bry Sand is a family-run business and it shows. We would not
hesitate to use them again or to provide a reference for any project for
which they might tender. Their team is competent, hard working, and
honest. It was a pleasure to work with them on our project.

Please feel free to contact the undersigned should you require further
information.

Yours truly,

. Thompgon, A.Sc.T.,
Director of Engineering Services.
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